March 21, 2024

Old Dominion Freight Line Adds Jack
Atkins as Director — Investor Relations

THOMASVILLE, N.C. (March 21, 2024) - Old Dominion Freight Line, Inc. (Nasdaq: ODFL)
has hired Jack Atkins, a former senior analyst at Stephens, Inc., as its new Director -
Investor Relations, effective March 18, 2024. Atkins will manage OD’s investor relations
function and interface with investors, analysts, and other key stakeholders.

“We are thrilled to have Jack join our OD Family of employees,” said Adam N. Satterfield,
OD’s Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer. “Jack has deep industry
knowledge, proven communication skills and strong investment community relationships. We
believe his background and expertise will help us continue to communicate our ongoing
opportunities to produce further profitable growth and increased shareholder value.”

Atkins brings a wealth of experience in transportation and financial analysis to OD. He spent
17 years at Stephens, Inc., a leading investment bank, where he most recently served as a
senior analyst covering the air freight and surface transportation sectors for the past 13
years. In this role, he was responsible for in-depth research and insightful reporting on
publicly traded companies across the LTL, truckload, maritime, and air freight industries.

For more information, visit ir.odfl.com.
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